
  

Greetings Members,  

 

On Saturday, while I was in the PEAK class in Chicago, 

Illinois I got a notification saying, The World Health 

Organization had declared the Global COVID -19 Pandemic 

was now officially over.  It made me reflect on where the 

Bluegrass Chapter has come from and the challenges that 

still lie ahead for us.  

 

We have come from only being able to have zoom meetings, 

classes and events to returning to in -person meetings, classes 

and events.  While the latter half of 2022 saw us being able to 

open up more, we were still limited and masked up.  The past 

year has been great and very successful.  We had a good state 

event in Elizabethtown and were grateful for all the speakers 

from the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet who came and 

shared information.  We were able to have a good YP/

Membership event at the Louisville Slugger Museum followed 

by dinner at the Eagle.  At this event we made connections 

with the Kentucky Surveyor group and were able to add at 

least one (1) member from their group.  We also added four 

(4) new members as a direct result of this event.  We also had 

a really great Christmas party at Wildwood Country Club.  If 

you didnõt get to attend, you missed a really great time.  We 

even got Doug with his Santa hat and colored lights.  

 

The next event for the year was our annual Right -of-Way day 

held at the University of Louisville Southeast Burhans Halls 

on March 9, 2023.  The speakers were:  Curt Candler 

(Railroad Permitting & Easements), Paul Weis (Active Right - 
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Of-Way Projects in the Utility Industry), Dennis Durnall (Asset Management for Pipelines) Paula 
Motzell (Legal Parameters in the Pipeline Industry) and Rick Nord (Cyber Security).  We were ex-
tremely pleased with the turnout and look forward to making it even better next year.  We did send 
our delegates to the 2023 Region 5 Spring Forum in French Lick, Indiana where we were able to ex-
perience a good dinner train ride, golfing and a railroad symposium.  We will round out this year 
with our annual membership meeting and election of officers on June 2, 2023 at Martins BBQ in 
Louisville, KY. 
 
We did try to expand out of Louisville this year for our meetings, but I must confess this was not as 
successful as I had hoped it would be.  We were able to have one (1) meeting in Lexington, KY.  We 
had hoped to have a meeting on Owensboro but the cost of this meeting was prohibitive.  Thanks to 
Mike Penick we were able to offer several educational courses this year and also helped restore 
some of our depleted funds from the global pandemic time.  Overall, we have had a successful year. 
 
In the next year, we are facing some very important challenges.  First, the biggest challenge is lead-
ership.  As you can see by our ballot for 2023/2024 year, we are again having to recycle past leader-
ship.  We are grateful for these individualsô commitment to serve, but we must do better at cultivat-
ing new leaders if IRWA Chapter 25 is to grow and be successful.  We started the year out without a 
secretary and thanks to all who filled this position over the past year (Mike, Jessica, Hunter, Chris to 
just name a few).  I want to challenge you to examine if you would like to serve as a leader for the 
Board of Directors.  This is ñyourò organization.  The Board of Directorôs serve at your pleasure, so 
please consider stepping up and becoming a leader.  We still have a position open (secretary) for 
next year. 
 
Second challenge we are facing is the lack of individuals seeking the only designation the IRWA 
has, which is our SR/WA.  We are grateful for those who have signed up for this pathway and look-
ing forward to helping them obtain the SR/WA designation.  We are also grateful to IRWA Interna-
tional for attempting to place a higher focus on this designation.  If you donôt have your SR/WA, 
please consider taking the time to do it.  It will not only help the chapter, but it will also help you to 
grow as an individual in the Right-of-Way industry. 
 
Finally, the third challenge we are facing is we must learn to do things differently.  What things do 
we need to do differently?  Well, this could be a multitude of things.  Maybe we need to examine our 
meeting times, classes and events so a broader population of our membership can attend.  I know 
many in the Kentucky Transportation Department are unable to attend because they have to take per-
sonal time off just to come to our meetings.  I would challenge us in the next year to examine the 
barriers that keep individuals from attending meetings and events.  If we are to be a successful chap-
ter, we must examine everything we are doing with new and fresh eyes.  This is where you come in.  
Please let your new leaders know what you need and expect from IRWA Chapter 25.  We canôt 
change, if we donôt know what we need to change. 
 
Lastly, I just want to say it has been a privilege and honor to serve this year as your President of 
Chapter 25.  I look forward to the new leadership and the new ways we can make Chapter 25 the 
best it can be.  Thank you for your support this past year and letôs make next year even better. 
 
 

Doug Grant, President  
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